 SOUTH WOOTTON PARISH COUNCIL
This month the Parish Council will be hosting the annual Parish Assembly, this will take place on Friday 14th April 2023, we meet in the Village Hall for this meeting to allow more people to attend. The meeting will start at 7pm. Generally we start the meeting with introductions, followed by a report from each Committee Chairman. After this has taken place there is an opportunity for anyone to ask any questions they may have about the Parish in general. If you are free, pop by and say hello and listen to what has been happening over the last year.
With fear of repeating myself, just a reminder, on Thursday 4th May the Borough Council elections will take place. The big change for this election is the requirement for voters to show photo ID at the polling station. Accepted forms of photo ID include, UK, European Economic Area (EEA) or Commonwealth passport, a UK or EEA Drivers’ licence; and some concessionary travel passes, such as an older persons bus pass or an Oyster 60+ card. Voters will be able to use expired ID if they are still recognisable from the photo. Anyone who does not have one of the accepted forms of ID will be able to apply for a free ID online at voter-authority-certificate.service.gov.uk/ or by completing a paper form. The full list of accepted ID is available on the Electoral Commission’s website, along with more information about the new requirement and details of how to apply for the free ID at electoralcommission.org.uk/voterID 
Please make sure you take your photo ID with you, otherwise you will not be able to vote.
On Thursday 4th May Local Parish Council Elections will also be held. 

The Parish Council and the Wootton Park Recreational Association have again received complaints about Dog Fouling and nuisance Dogs running free at Wootton Park. Please make sure that you always clean up after your dog when taking them for a walk, and if your dog is on the mischievous side and perhaps doesn’t come back when its called, keep it on a lead if other people are about. 
Wootton Park 200 Club:

To allow more members to have a share of the winnings, the Committee have decided to change the allocation of winnings. We now have a first prize of £40, followed by four other prizes of £20 each. We felt that this gives more people the opportunity to win and spread the word.

Winners for December, January and February.

December



January



February

1st Prize – K Taylor


N Day




L Leggett
2nd Prize – M Goddard

H Parry



B Nurse

3rd Prize – I Bromley


M Pollard



M Doughty

4th Prize – P Harris


E Nockolds



J Townsend

5th Prize – M Wesson


M Sturgeon



S Borrman

Congratulations to all our Winners. Remember, you have to be in it to win it 😊
If you would like to join, please contact me in the office by telephone, or by email. The annual subscription is £24. All the money raised goes straight back into the Park.
The Parish Office at 24 Church Lane, South Wootton, Kings Lynn, PE30 3LJ, is open to the public between 9am and 11am on each weekday morning except Wednesdays. You can leave messages on the answer phone, or you can email us. Moira or I will respond as soon as we can.

Tracey Cornwell (Parish Clerk)
    KL 671692

e-mail: info@southwoottonpc.co.uk
Quality Parish Council
